Evergreen Park School Parent School Support Committee meeting minutes
Feb. 24, 2025
In person at EPS & virtual

Minutes recorded by: Melissa Dignam

In attendance:
Antigone Panagiotakis
Chelsey Cougle
Deanna O’Donnell
Evan Dignam
Melissa Dignam
Suzanne Steeves 
Tiffany Dixon

Regrets:
Daniel Cooper
Dhavita Filek
Jillian Porter


Meeting agenda
· Survey from city on safety
· Homework for PSSC

Survey from city on safety
· A little over 200 responses
· 70% have one child attending EPS, 27% have 2 children attending EPS
· Nearly 50/50 split between K-2 and 3-5
· 30% live 1km or less
· 69% take a family vehicle to school
· We expect numbers will move once spring comes around – so this survey being done in winter could have affected these numbers
· Issues with kiss and drop – some try to start before 7:45, then smooth once it starts, but after the bell rings and the teachers have to go inside, traffic gets really congested.
· Big shift afterschool – 34% vehicle, 30% walk, 21% daycare
· Issues are with parking lot. There is not enough spaces. So they start parking along the snowbank towards the exit.
· And cars start weaving through to exit
· In one case, we have a parent parking on the snowbank
· We’ve trained the kids not to play on the snowbank because they could fall into traffic
· Police came and monitored
· Interesting comment from survey: Parents are rushed and stressed because the teacher is waiting. We can communicate that a few minutes late for pickup here and there is fine.
· Kiss and drop is only for daycare at pickup
· 49% said it takes 5-10 minutes to get to school, 25% take less than 5min, 21% say it takes 10-20min
· Important to note that this is time it takes to bring child to school, parents need to take that same time to return to home / work, etc.
· 66% said their child has NOT asked permission to walk to/from school in the last year.
· We’d like to know the answers for K-2 vs 3-5 for this question
· 49% said they would not be willing to walk/bike with your child to school
· PSSC members agreed that willing, but can’t, so would have answered No
· Similar numbers for would you be willing to walk/bike with your child FROM school
· What affects your decision to allow or not allow your child to walk to school?
· 49% said other, then fairly event split between traffic, safety at intersections, distance, time, weather.
· We want to see the “38 other entries” for the other field for this question
· Would you let your child if the factors were changed or improved?
· Mostly yes for all
· 47% say EPS neither encourages or discourages walking/biking to school. 37% say encourages, 13% strongly encourages.
· 38% say it’s neutral for their child to walk/bike to school. 27% say it’s fun, 21% very fun.
· 74% say they thing the health benefits of walking/biking to school are important
· 43% said their child would be interested in participating in a walking or biking school bus, 29% said maybe
· It had worked well in the past, but stopped with the colder weather. 7:45 from park to the school. Volunteers were also difficult to hang on to. Not a full year solution, but could still help in warmer months
· However, only 10% said they are not available to volunteer with this program
· We have students from Oulton doing internship that help with duty, but if we didn’t Antigone would have to do it every day.
· We’d like to see the additional entries for question 14, please provide any additional comments (only the first few are showing)
· We also want to see the report separated by K-2 and 3-5 responses (to see those 3-5 with no younger siblings). There are things we can do for kids in 3-5 that we legally can’t with K-2.

Meeting last week with city, teachers, RCMP and district. Antigone asked for:
· Crossing guard on Sheffield Court and evergreen – people aren’t even stopping at the stop signs.
· City said no, they don’t have it in budget. We pushed back as it’s a safety issue, and there are so many children.
· No parking signs changed on Evergreen for drop off and dismissal (would alleviate congestion on Evergreen and parking lot as parents drop off near K-2 doors)
· Adamant that they won’t be changing the signs, as it’s too narrow in wintertime and they’re concerned that houses on Evergreen would complain – as they had in the past.
· PSSC would be willing to explain to neighbours why it’s needed for a few minutes a day / provide notes for the city to respond to them with
· City says we need to encourage parents to walk to school, recruit parent volunteers to help with kiss and drop so it runs smoother. Antigone raised concerns over liability if someone got hurt.
· Asked for big cement blocks around where kids are walking, as we’re concerned stressed parents are rushing and parking where kids walk
· Asked for city to expand the wooded area on another side of kiss and drop to be a sidewalk, where it’s a wooded area
City wants PSSC to come up with a campaign to encourage walking – prizes, etc.
· But where would money come for prizes, and prizes are temporary – we would have to continue indefinitely, so budget could be better spent towards crossing guard, etc.

If the city’s not willing to put the money in towards a crossing guard, we’re not interested in pushing walking more.
· Perhaps we need a letter from PSSC to the city – we can continue messages to parents are weather gets nicer, but we need to ask again for budget for safety.
· We’d rather write a letter to neighbors to explain why we need the parking adjusted for 10minutes twice a day, than to put our children at continued risk to walk.
· The city needs to help, it can’t all be on parents.

Are speed bumps an option? What would be the cost? What prompts a speed bump – does someone need to get hurt?

Maybe someone would be willing to donate money?
Crossing guard should be non-negotiable
Signage should be non-negotiable
Provide notes for the city to respond to neighbours who may complain about parking changes

Homework – collect ideas for what we propose and we’ll draft a letter in the next meeting.

Next meeting agenda:
· We’ll share ideas and draft a letter together


Upcoming meetings:
· Monday, March 10th from 7:00pm – 8:00 pm (in person at EPS and online – see Teams invite)
· Monday, April 14th from 7:00pm – 8:00 pm (in person at EPS and online – see Teams invite)
· Monday, May 12th from 7:00pm – 8:00 pm (in person at EPS and online – see Teams invite)

